
Dr.  Meryl  Nass:  School
Shootings.  I  Am  Sorry  but
This Needs to Be Said.
School Shootings. I Am Sorry but This Needs to Be Said.
by Meryl Nass, MD
May 25, 2022

 

1.   Normal  people  have  no  interest  in  killing  children,
especially ones they do not know, especially in large numbers.

2.  In my view, only people subject to mind control (please
investigate Sirhan Sirhan or read about US intelligence agency
attempts to create mind controlled assassins beginning in the
1950s) or people taking certain drugs, or special trained
assassins are even capable of carrying out such an act.  [In
the case of Sirhan Sirhan, who did fire wildly on a crowd, but
did not kill Kennedy, the actual assassin was an intelligence
asset.  From the WaPo in 2018:

Though Sirhan admitted at his trial in 1969 that he shot
Kennedy, he claimed from the start that he had no memory of
doing so. And midway through Sirhan’s trial, prosecutors
provided his lawyers with an autopsy report that launched
five decades of controversy: Kennedy was shot at point-blank
range from behind, including a fatal shot behind his ear. But
Sirhan, a 24-year-old Palestinian immigrant, was standing in
front of him.

3.  School shootings are the most provocative and effective
way to initiate a change in gun laws, which means taking away
the guns from some or all of the people who privately own
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them.

4.  The large number of American gun owners pose a daunting
challenge to the globalists who wish to control them.  Police
and military will not be willing to enter the homes of gun
owners to remove their guns or for other purposes.

5.  Few Europeans, Canadians, Australians, New Zealanders own
guns, and it is believed by many that the imposition of much
harsher lockdowns on the citizens of these nations, compared
to the US, was enabled by this fact.

6.  There have been shortages of guns and ammunition in the US
since the onset of the pandemic.  Whether this is due to
supply-demand, including increased purchases by the federal
government, or to other market forces, is not clear.

7.  There has been very little exploration into the past
history of those who committed mass murders in the US in
recent years, especially in schools.  I want to know if any or
all of these mass murderers may have been enrolled in black
mind control projects.

8.  I want a full accounting of the mind control programs paid
for with taxpayer dollars in the US and elsewhere.

9.  I want an investigation into the many thousands of self-
reported “targeted individuals” (TIs) who complain of voices
beamed into their heads and other forms of what can only be
termed torture.

10.  I want an investigation into the implants some of these
people claim were introduced into their bodies.

11.  A reader sent me this piece by David Swanson, revealing
that at least a third of mass US shooters have been trained in
the US military.  Were they put through mind control programs
while serving their country?

12.  Why have so many assassins and mass shooters appeared to
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be in an altered state of consciousness immediately after the
event, and/or at other times?  Think Sirhan Sirhan, Mark David
Chapman, Reagan’s attempted assassin whose father was having
dinner with GHW Bush the week of the attempt?  Has anyone
analyzed their behaviors systematically? Their histories and
connections to the powerful?

13.  We are being attacked in many perverse ways, and we must
open  our  eyes,  take  our  power  back,  or  the  attacks  will
continue and will destroy us.
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